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Construction Notice Issued on: 
September 3, 2025  

Issued on: 

August  11  2025 
 

Timeline:  
As early as September 22, 2025, City of Toronto and Toronto Parking Authority (TPA) crews will temporarily change 
parking signs (and parking meters) on sections of King Street West, Mowat Avenue, Liberty Street, and Fraser Street. 

*Content/timeline accurate at the time of printing 

What we are doing 
 
Starting as early as September 22, 2025, and continuing until late October 2025, the City and 
TTC will renew the streetcar tracks at the intersection of King Street West and Dufferin Street, 
requiring a full closure to traffic. During this time, 504/504A King and 508 Lake Shore streetcars, 
as well as 29/929 Dufferin buses, will be diverted around the intersection. 29 Dufferin buses, in 
particular, will be diverted through Liberty Village via Queen Street West, Shaw Street, and King 
Street West. The buses will use Mowat Avenue, Liberty Street, and Fraser Avenue to loop back to 
King Street West. 
 
To support the 29 Dufferin bus diversion during construction, City Council has approved 
extending/implementing temporary ‘No Stopping' restrictions on certain streets in Liberty Village. 
The changes are intended to facilitate bus turns and end-of-line operations. These changes will be 
lifted once construction is complete and regular TTC service resumes in late October 2025. 
 
Locations where ‘No Stopping’ restrictions are being temporarily installed in 
Liberty Village 
 

• On Mowat Avenue:  
o From King Street West to Liberty Street, in both curb lanes: at all times. 

• On King Street West: 
o From Mowat Avenue to Joe Shuster Way, in the north curb lane: at all times.  
o From Shaw Street to 20 meters west, in the north curb lane: at all times. 

• On Fraser Avenue: 
o From King Street West to 100 metres south, in both curb lanes:  at all times. 
o From Liberty Street to 21 meters north, in the east curb lane: at all times. 

• On Liberty Street: 
o From Mowat Avenue to Fraser Street, in the south curb lane: at all times. 

 
 

Temporary changes to parking rules on 
sections of King St. W., Mowat Ave.,  

Liberty St., and Fraser St. 
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Construction Notice 

Timeline of changes to parking signs and meters (pay and display machines) 
• Starting as early as September 18, 2025, City of Toronto and TPA crews will update the

applicable parking signage and meters.
• Staff will occupy the curb lane to complete their work with limited impact on traffic.

Thank you for your patience as we work to improve Toronto's transit infrastructure.

For further details on these parking changes and the King Street West and 
Dufferin Street construction project: 

Scan this barcode, or contact Michael Vieira, Senior Community Liaison at 
437-551-4609 or Michael.Vieira@ttc.ca.




